Dear Neighbor,

After community meetings, the Board of Trustees approved a plan in June 2016 to encompass construction at Stevenson and Theuerkauf Elementaries, relocation of the Preschool program from the Slater site and rebuilding of the District Office.

The first phase of the project is to install 20+ rooms of temporary housing beginning in June 2017. Then, construction on the new Stevenson campus will begin in September 2017. Stevenson projects include a new Multi-Use Room, renovated Library, new wings of classrooms, and new school offices.

Meanwhile, plans are underway for a new preschool, currently housed in modulars at Slater, and District Office building with construction set to begin in Summer 2018. In Spring 2019, the District will convert temporary housing to preschool classrooms and relocate Slater Preschool to its new location.

Regards, Ayindé Rudolph, Ed.D. Superintendent

**You will notice continued construction** noise and truck traffic around the school. We will do our best to limit the disruption to the neighborhood, but please know there will be a noticeable impact to you and your fellow neighbors. If you would like to report noise issues or other construction concerns, please contact Robert Clark, Ed.D., CBO, at rclark@mvwsd.org or 650-526-3500.

Ste/DO/The May 2017



Report on

# **School construction** in your neighborhood

Please check www.mvwsd.org/MeasureG for the latest construction news. Thank you for your support, patience, and partnership as we improve facilities for our community's children.

Para este anuncio en español, por favor vaya a www.mvwsd.org/MeasureG

Get in Touch

f facebook.com/MVWSD/



MVWSD.org/MeasureG

**MVWSD** 750 A San Pierre Way Mountain View, CA 94043 School construction projects in your neighborhood

# What to expect this summer:

Ten containers for storage of furniture and classroom materials will be delivered in May and set up on campus, all in the front parking lot on San Pierre. On May 22, the current Stevenson play area will be closed permanently to make way for site grading, and later, classroom portables. By the end of May, you may notice construction trailers and fencing materials on campus. After school dismissal on June 6, fencing will go up and construction of temporary classrooms begins. Additionally, the District will be adding a pedestrian path at the back of the campus from Montecito to Theuerkauf. Please expect that the Stevenson campus and play structures will be off-limits this summer.

### Stevenson Elementary/ District Office/ Preschool

#### Projects

- New Multi-Use Room
- New Library
- · New wings of classrooms
- Renovated school office
- New District Office/Preschool

# Timing

June 2017- July 2019

